
 
 
 
IMPORTANT DATES 
5pm THURS, 10 NOVEMBER 2022: Close of voting, Council elections – drop 
ballot papers into Council’s Gleeson Street, Clare office. 
9am SAT 12 NOVEMBER 2022: Scrutiny & Count, Council elections. 
WEDNESDAY, 30 NOVEMBER 2022:  
Council Meeting, 7pm, Clare Council Chambers, 4 Gleeson St, Clare. 
Meetings can be attended via Zoom on request -  admin@cgvc.sa.gov.au  or 
contact Council on 8842 6400 for the latest information on meeting 
accessibility.  
Agendas and minutes are available to view on Council’s website: 
www.claregilbertvalleys.sa.gov.au 
 
Last chance to vote! 
Electors in the Clare & Gilbert Valleys Council district will have received their 
voting packs in the mail by now with ballot papers for the Council elections. 
There is still time to drop your ballot papers into the ballot box provided in 
Council’s office in Gleeson Street, Clare. Voting closes at 5pm on Thursday, 
November 10, 2022 
 
Tune in to the latest Clare Valley Podcast 
Tune in to the Clare Valley Podcast and listen to a special “Meet Your 
Candidates” edition in the lead up to Council elections. There is also a new 
episode, featuring the Clare Valley Wine Show, showcasing our region’s wine 
producers. 
Tune in via your favourite app or find it on Council’s website. You’ll also be 
able to find previous podcasts in the series.  
 
Australia Day Awards Nominations 
It’s not too late to nominate someone great in your community for the 2023 
Australia Day Awards. Do you know someone who makes your community a 
better place in the Clare & Gilbert Valleys? Nomination forms are available 
from the Clare & Saddleworth Council offices, or you can nominate online 
through Council’s website – www.claregilbertvalleys.sa.gov.au    Nominations 
are open for Citizen of the Year, Young Citizen of the Year and Community 
Event of the Year and close on 25 November 2022. 
 
Remembrance Day Services 
Friday November 11 – services will be held in our district as follows: 
Auburn – 10.45am Memorial Park, St Vincent Street 
Clare – 10.45am Clare Town Hall 
Riverton – 10.30am Scholz Park 
Saddleworth – 11am ANZAC Memorial 
Tarlee – 10.45am at the Memorial 
Watervale – 10.45am at the Memorial Gates by the Vales 
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What to do if you received a new waste bin 
New 240L Black Body bins are being delivered to all properties with a current 
waste and recycling pick up service. Please remove the small kitchen waste 
caddy and set aside for future use and then use these bins for your fortnightly 
recycling. Please store your former recycling bin until the new Green Waste 
Collection service commences early in 2023.  Your regular weekly refuse 
collection will continue uninterrupted for the remainder of 2022. Keep a 
lookout for a new waste collection calendar in the new year. 
 
Changes to waste collection 
Watch for information through a wide range of channels – advertisements, 
articles, social media and newsletter about upcoming changes to your waste 
collection, which will include a new Food Organics and Green Organics 
collection, which will commence in 2023. More information will be provided. 
 
Lost Dogs 
Several dogs have been handed in to Council in recent weeks when they 
have been found wandering in the district. Pet owners are reminded it is now 
mandatory to have your dogs and cats microchipped. Microchipping assists 
Council in returning your pet to you, saving both owners and animals 
unnecessary distress. 
 
Riverton Satellite Waste Transfer Station 
The Riverton Waste Transfer Station, 15 Bruce Road, Riverton, is open 
fortnightly on Sundays from 10am – 2pm and is free for residents and 
ratepayers with a Council Waste Transfer Card (domestic volumes only). 
Replacement cards are available from Council. It will be open again this 
Sunday, November 13. 
 
Online Works Request Form 
Council has an online Works Request form available for residents to complete 
if they want to let us know of any issues which need attention.  
You can find the minor works request form on Council’s website under – 
Online Forms. 
 
Newsletter & Facebook 
Keep up to date with Council news by signing up for our newsletter (email: 
admin@cgvc.sa.gov.au ) or ‘liking’ our Facebook page. 
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